Town of East Hampton
Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday October 14, 2014

East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room

DRAFT MINUTES
Present: Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco
Not Present: Council Member Ted Hintz, Jr.
Call to order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Philhower to adopt the agenda as amended; item 9b (Discussion of Natural Gas Expansion) was moved to item 5a.  Voted (6-0)
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Public Hearing of September 23, 2014, the Town Council Special Meeting of September 23, 2014 and the Town Council Regular Meeting of September 23, 2014.  Voted (6-0)
Presentations
None

Public Remarks
Ann McLaughlin of 85 N. Main St. invited the Council and the public to welcome home US Marine Lance Corporal Jacob Beebe on October 26, 2014 at 1:00.
Glen Johnson of 21 Long Crossing urged the Council to act now on fixing the culvert on Long Crossing. He is concerned for the resident’s safety in regard to plowing and access for the fire department.
Discussion of Natural Gas Expansion

Terri Eller and Roddy Diotiletti from CNG further discussed the proposed expansion of the natural gas project in East Hampton.  A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Philhower to direct the Town Manager to begin the process of converting to natural gas through CNG. Voted (6-0)

Bids and Contracts

Long Crossing Culvert Repair

A motion was made by Mr. Reich and seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach to accept MJR Construction’s bid for $104,000 for work on Long Crossing culvert.  Voted (6-0)
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations

Phase II Watrous Street Redevelopment

A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer and seconded by Vice Chairperson Reich to approve the resolution to enter into contract with DECD for the STEAP Grant. Voted (6-0)
Continued Business

Discussion of Phosphorous Ban on Lake

Council members discussed an ordinance for a phosphorous ban for the lake watershed area. It was verified that phosphorous is already banned from most fertilizers.  The phosphorous in our lake is most likely coming from other places such as from within the lake itself, runoff from storm water, and loading from soil.  It was discussed whether an ordinance could be enforced. It was decided that the Council would like input from the Lake Conservation Commission and the Inland Wetlands Committee by November 18, 2014 before proceeding.
Annual Review of Fines and Fees

The Council discussed the proposed changes to fines and fees.  The Council would like the Fire Marshal to come explain the fines and fees that he is proposing at their next Regular Meeting.  A motion was made by Mr. Reich and seconded by Mrs. Anderson to recommend to enact the first two bulleted points on the summary of changes on page 13 of the June 1, 2014 Fines and Fees Survey Report.  Voted (6-0)

New Business

Offer Letter from Northeast Utilities

The Council discussed the offer from Northeast Utilities to purchase the Town Hall building.  It was discussed that Council Members were not comfortable making a decision without input from the Facilities Evaluation Committee and the public.  It was decided that the Council would like the Town Manager to ask Northeast Utilities for an extension on the decision time frame to 60 days, to give the Town longer 3 or 4 years rent-free in the current space and to strike the sentence noting that the lease can be terminated at any time with 90 days written notice.

Town Manager Report

Update on Park & Rec Director Hiring Process
Mr. Maniscalco is in the process of negotiating with a candidate for the position

Update on Development of Capital Budget

The first Capital Budget meeting was held and the town staff is working on gathering their capital requests for review.

Budget Policy Statement

Mr. Reich and Mrs. Anderson will work on putting together the Budget Policy Statement. It was requested that the Board of Finance and the Board of Education have copies well in advance.

Drawdown of Lake

Lake drawdown started Monday October 13, 2014.

Update on Lake Buoy Approval

Approved for 6 buoys in the lake. Currently waiting on permits, will be at least another 15 days.
Possible Appointment

Mr. Maniscalco plans to appoint Wes Jenks to the Conservation Lake Commission.  It was noted that there is an opening on the Economic Development Commission as well.

Update on Current Job Openings

Multiple job openings in the Town Hall include the WPCA Public Utilities Administrator, a part time Administrative Assistant in the WPCA, a full time Administrative Assistant in the Building Department and a part time position with the Assessor’s Office.  The WPCA positions are open due to retirements and both the other positions are due to resignations.
Update on Replacement of Driveway Aprons Related to Road Project
Aprons are currently being replaced on Brewer Road and the west side of the Lake, with a plan to put curbing in next year.
Other

Collie Brook Road will be paved next year.

Town Council Liaison Reports

None
Appointments
None
Tax Refunds

A motion was made by Mr. Reich and seconded by Mr. Visintainer to approve tax refunds in the amount of $6,546.65.  Voted (6-0)

Public Remarks

Glen Johnson of 21 Long Crossing asked what the estimated time frame will be for completing the driveway apron.  Mr. Maniscalco will look into this.

Mary Ann Dostaler of William Drive, member of the Board of Finance, commented on the Fines and Fees report.  She noted that the report was originated by looking at if our fees and fines were on par with revenue being generated by other similar towns. She urges the Council to consider the burden on all taxpayers when services, such as Fire Marshal services, are not rightly paid for by those utilizing them.  She mentioned that in some communities, the revenues generated by fees and fines are a significant portion of their budget, whereas our largest fees and fine revenue are currently generated by the Library.

Richard Walsh of Keighley Pond Road inquired if the Council was in receipt of a certified letter he had sent and if there was intent to respond to it quickly. Mr. Maniscalco mentioned he would talk to him after the meeting.

Communications, Correspondence & Announcements

Chairperson Moore will respond to the Eagle Court of Honor for Eli Gates
Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Reich and seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  All voted in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
